
PUBLIC NOTICE: PERMANENT ROAD 
CLOSURES, TURFHALL ROAD 
SEPTEMBER 2024 

The City of Cape Town’s Urban Mobility Directorate advises the public of permanent 
road closures being implemented from October 2024 along Turfhall Road, between 
the M5 Kromboom Parkway and the intersection of Castor and Benona Roads. This 
follows a public participation process from 17 May to 25 June 2021 and approval by 
Council on 24 February 2022.

Permanent partial road closures

1. Median road closure at Prince Arthur Road
Prince Arthur Road will become a left-in, left-out only. Right turning will not be possible 
between Turfhall Road and Prince Arthur Road
2. Block Road
Block Road and Waterloo Road will no longer link. Block Road will be split into two 
roads that end in cul de sacs.
3. Dalewood Road 
Conversion to one-way road toward Burwood Road. The cul de sac on Burwood Road 
will now be at the intersection with Dalewood Road. 

Permanent full road closures

1. Lansdowne Road(between St. Kilda Road and Taronga Road)
No direct access between St Kilda and Taronga roads. Alternate access to Turfhall
Road via Rouxton Crescent, Flamingo Crescent, and Flamingo Road
2. Turfhall Road (intersection with Haywood Road)
No direct access between Turfhall Road and the northern leg of the intersection with
Lansdowne Road. Alternate access available via Rouxton Crescent or via Hay Road and
Benona Road which will benefit from a new signalised intersection with Turfhall Road.

For enquiries, call the Transport Information Centre (free call, 24/7) on 0800 
65 64 63, email transport.info@capetown.gov.za or follow us on Twitter 
@CityofCTAlerts.
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3. Belmont Avenue
No direct access between Belmont and Scout Roads. Alternate access will be available 
via Denham Road. Please note this permanent full road closure will start at a later stage.




